
St. Joseph’s Parish, Grenfell 
    

5th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 5 February 2023 
    
 
        Parish Priest:          Fr Jiss Sunny  

          Office Hours:      Friday  9.30 am  -  1.30 pm 
                       Phone:     (02) 6382 2222    Fax: (02) 6382 2667 
              Office Address:   Campbell St., (P.O. BOX 6)  
       YOUNG  NSW  2594      
       
    Email:  young@cg.org.au    Web site:  www.cg.org.au/grenfell 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:  Sir 15: 15-20;  
1 Cor 2: 6-10;  Mt 5: 17-37: 

 
MASS TIMES: 
 
SUNDAY:  8.00am Mass (2nd & 4th Sunday)
  8.00am Communion Service 
  (1st & 3rd and any 5th Sunday)
      
CHILDREN’S LITURGY: 4th Sunday during School term 
       (when advertised) 
 
WED:      NO Mass at 10-00am   
       
Note:  A Funeral Mass takes priority over Wednesday mass 
      
 
RECONCILIATION:  Sunday (7.30am - 7.45am)  
     
 
BAPTISMS:   Telephone or email office in Young 
   
 
WEDDINGS:   At least 6 months’ notice  
    
    Telephone or email office in Young 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES AT YOUNG AND BOOROWA 
 
YOUNG:   6.00pm (SAT) & 10.00am (SUN) 
BOOROWA:  5.00pm (SUN) 

Prayers are requested for Fran Harveyson,  Bill Mainwaring,  
Jennifer Sullivan (Sister of Bill Mainwaring),  Veronica Galvin  
and Shirley Cassidy (Sisters of Mary Galvin) who are not well at  
the moment. 

GRENFELL FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 
 

As the death of a loved one can be a very stressful 
time, we have support in place if you need it.  

Please contact Di Franks (6343-2230 or  
0418 619-740) or Mary Moffitt (6343-1575 or  

0419 440-692) if you or your family would like  
assistance with funeral preparation arrangements.  

RECENTLY DECEASED:    Nancy Spackman, Kelly Franks 

CHURCH OPENING HOURS 
 

If you wish to pay a visit - St Joseph’s Church will be open 
daily from 10.00am – 4.00pm and  

following Mass on Sundays. 
 

Please keep the inside doors closed to  
prevent the pigeons paying a visit. 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

St Joseph’s Parish is rostered for Meals on Wheels  
commencing Monday, 6th February till Sunday 12th 
February 2023. 
 
If you are unable to do your rostered day, please find a  
replacement and advise Deidre Carroll 
on (0403) 480-729 or 6343-1574, who in 
turn will advise Meals On Wheels. 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
 

Please be advised that we have a new Facebook 
page for Catholic Mission of Young (includes 

Young, Grenfell and Boorowa Parishes).  
 

If you have any notices that you would like  
included, please email Megan at:  

boorowa@cg.org.au (with at least one week’s  
notice) and she will enter it for you.  

 
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK: SUN. 12 FEB. 2023 
 
ACOLYTE:   Greg Ewers 
 
MUSIC:      Sr Mary 
 
READER:   Glenys O’Connor 
 
COUNTERS:  Peter Butcher and Julie Finn 
     

 
The Triumph Lenten Program 2023 is now  
available to purchase. It contains short daily  

reflections (from Ash Wednesday to Easter Sunday) 
and longer-form Sunday reflections, questions and 
prayer. If you have any questions or would like to 

place a phone or email order, please call  
(02) 4222 2411 or email: orders@dow.org.au  

MORNING TEA 
 

We will be having a morning tea after mass one  
weekend (date to be advised - due to a power outage 
on 12th February), so we can thank Liz Carroll for all 

her work as Chair of the Parish Pastoral Council  
and Leslie King for being Sacramental Coordinator  

for many years.  
We would appreciate parishioners bringing a small 

plate of food to share. 

SR PHILOMENA SEWELL 
 

Sr Phil has improved a lot, but does now have to  
go into Loreto Home of Compassion,  

33 Bardia Street, ASHMONT  NSW  2650. 
 

We send Sr Phil all our love and prayers. 

PARISH OFFICE NOTICE 
The weekly parish bulletin will be available in the 

church plus on the website each week. Please feel free to 
go to: cg.org.au/grenfell and download view. 

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO ST 
MARY’S PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY, AS 
THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF  TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES. THANKS. 

 
ROSTERS FOR THIS WEEK: SUN. 5 FEB. 2023 
 
PRESIDER:  Val Forsyth 
 
GOSPEL/REFL:  Di Franks 
 
ACOLYTE:   John King 
 
MUSIC:      Peter Butcher 
 
READER:   Melissa Hotham 
 
COUNTERS:  Terry Carroll and  
    Julie Condon 
 
CLEANING:  Mary Stokes, Mary Moffitt, 
    Di Franks 
 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA MEDALS 
 

Terry and Deidre Carroll were honoured to be the  
recipients of an OAM (Order of Australia Medal) for 

their 60 + years’ service to the community across  
multiple groups and organisations. 

They wish to thank the community members who  
nominated them for this award.  

The announcement was made by Mayor of Weddin 
Shire Council Craig Bembrick following the local  

Australia Day Awards in Taylor Park. 
 

They will be presented 
with their medals in  
Canberra in April  

or May. 
 
Photo: Terry and Deidre 
with Mayor of Weddin 
Shire Craig Bembrick. 

NEXT  ANOINTING MASS (NOTE NEW TIME) 
 

The next Anointing Mass will be held on Friday, 10th  
February commencing at 9.00am in the Church due to  
a Funeral being held that day. (Note change of time). 

 
It has been decided that Anointing Masses will occur  

on the 2nd Friday of each month. 
(Please note there will not be 8.00am Mass this day) 

 
It is only through our prayers and masses that can  

help our beloved ones. 
 

Please save the date and let anyone you know who 
would like to attend and bring them along. 

_______________________________________________ 
 

Please join our new programme of  
“Walking Together” and have a cuppa together after 

the Anointing Mass in the Parish Centre.  
All welcome.  

mailto:%20orders@dow.org.au?subject=Enquiry%20-%20Triumph%20Lenten%20Program%202023

